MINUTES OF MEETING OF KEMNAY COMMUNITY COUNCIL HELD ON THURSDAY 25TH JUNE 1992 .

Present: Mr Wainman (in the Chair), Mrs Shrago, Mrs Wainman, Mr Brown, Mr Yates, Mr Evans, Mrs Malcolm, Mr Marco, Mr Pashley

Apologies: Mrs Milton, Mrs Newberry, Mr Conn, Cllr Hunter, Cllr Elrick

- 1. Mr Wainman welcomed those present and the apologies were read.
- 2. The Minutes of the previous meeting were read. An additional line was added. Proposed adoption: Mr Wainman, seconded: Mr Marco. Passed no dissent.
- 3. Matters arising:- (a) Licencing of taxis in Kemnay. AGENDA ITEM September meeting. Mr Evans to telephone Gordon District to enquire how people know whether or not a taxi is licenced.
- (b) Litter Clean-Up Day. Mr Brown's report was read and will be published in the Newsletter. A letter to be sent to the Director of Environmental Health suggesting that a receptacle for litter and other obstacles might be put on the back of the mowers; also thanking them for their help with the clean-up.
 - 4. Unfinished Business. Mr Ducket of Inverurie Rotary Club is waiting for our list of Senior Citizens so that viewers can be fitted to their doors. Mr Wainman to write a piece for the Newsletter. AGENDA ITEM September Meeting Rose planting in Kendall Road. Note to Mike Power to determine the number of beds and the approximate size so that it can be determined how many are needed.
- 5. Correspondence. Letters from SMP Playgrounds Ltd; GDC re land at rear of 3 and 21 Boat Croft; Beautiful Scotland in Bloom; GRC re Small Grants Scheme; Scottish Office re Craigmyle Wood appeal;
 - New Business None.
- 7. District News None in the absence of Cllr Elrick
 - 8. Regional News None in the absence of Cllr Hunter
 - 9. Planning Applications. ll in all. With regard to the detailed Application by Mr S Elrick for Change of Use to Games Room from Store it was decided to object. Proposed by Mrs Shrago, seconded by Mr Brown. The motion was passed by a vote of 7 for, with 1 abstention. The letter to be in similar terms to our letter of September 1991.
 - 10. A.O.C.B. Mr Wainman thanked everyone for their attendance and looked forward to seeing them at the next meeting in September. The Office Bearers will cope with any difficulties that might arise in the recess. There being no further business to discuss the meeting ended at 8.30 p.m. with a vote of thanks to Mr Wainman.

Proposed adoption:

Seconded:

Signed: